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Sample Discretionary Grants Policy

This document describes our policy and practice in regards to grants made at the request of trustees outside our normal grantmaking cycle. This policy is intended to help us keep our grantmaking activities clear and consistent from the viewpoint of those who seek funding from us. 

· Each year an overall grantmaking budget is set and a small amount is apportioned for trustee-advised gifts. This amount should not exceed ten (10%) percent of our total grantmaking budget. This dollar amount is divided equally among the trustees. Thus, grants from this pool are “exceptional” and out of the ordinary course of business. We should communicate the exceptional, non-repetitive nature of these grants to grantees; not to make them beholden to us but so they understand that we make the large majority of our grant dollars available to the whole community in an open process.

· If during the course of events the grantmaking budget for a year has to be lowered substantially, the first course of action would be to lower the trustee-advised pool.

· Grants from trustees are limited to $10,000 per agency per year. This limitation is intended to keep these discretionary grants from competing in size and importance with grants awarded through our formal grantmaking process.

· Grants from this trustee advised pool should be targeted to the ______ region. This is consistent with our overall grant making policy and helps to maximize the positive impact our foundation has on our community.

· Trustee advised grants should generally promote the mission of the foundation to help underserved communities, and focus on the target area(s) s we have identified as core to our work: __________________________________.
· Trustees may wish to focus their trustee-advised gifts toward agencies that submitted requests during our grantmaking cycle, but were not awarded grants. This helps reinforce the efforts of high-quality agencies that are focused in our areas of interest and geography.

· Any remaining unused pool of trustee advised giving as of the end of November for a given calendar year will be returned to the corpus of the foundation. There is no roll-over of unused dollars towards future years.

· A trustee should provide a brief rationale for each trustee advised gift that is requested. This document should include the point of contact and contact information for the given agency, a description of the need, and the fit with our overall grantmaking objectives.

· All trustee gifts are part of our public record. Trustees should note that other trustees will see which agencies are being selected for these grants. More importantly, the grantseeking community will also know where we place our resources, hence the desire to makes these trustee-advised grants meaningful, relevant, and credible to the community.

· Trustees are treated anonymously when these trustee-advised grants are executed. No mention of individual trustees, only of the foundation, is made when the grant is communicated to the agency. A trustee can elect to be acknowledged or recognized in these communications if they so chose.

